
Santiago seeks back pay from
El Dorado County
By Kathryn Reed

Former El Dorado County Supervisor Norma Santiago believes the
county owes her back wages.

She  is  the  second  supervisor  to  demand  more  money  since
leaving office. The other was Ron Briggs. 

Norma Santiago

“I’m not commenting on that,” Santiago told Lake Tahoe News
before she abruptly hung up the phone.

Santiago  was  on  the  board  for  nine  years,  coming  off  in
January  after  being  termed  out.  She  never  made  a  formal
request in all that time to have her $76,875 salary increased.

In the email she wrote to then acting CAO Pamela Knorr and
County Counsel Robyn Drivon, Santiago said, “Before leaving
office, I requested that my wages be evaluated against certain
resolutions adopted by the BOS to make a determination if I
was owed back wages. I never formally put this in writing and
given all the craziness that was happening, I didn’t do much
follow up except an occasional inquiry.”

Santiago  is  of  the  belief  she  is  owed  cost  of  living
adjustments and money for not taking time off as a manager.
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The county has rejected Santiago and Brigg’s claims.

Paula  Frantz,  senior  deputy  county  counsel,  responded  to
Santiago by writing, “ … none of the claims has merit.”

The state Constitution stipulates that the only way boards of
supervisors may increase their pay is through an ordinance.
This gives the electorate almost two months to potentially
overturn that decision. It is irrelevant how many resolutions
the local body passes regarding salaries, the Constitution
trumps them all.

Santiago did not put a dollar amount in the request stating
what she believes she is owed. Briggs believes he is owed more
than $90,000.

The next step, if either chooses to do so, is to file a
lawsuit against the county.


